
Men’s Society Meeting Notes from December 6, 2015 

 

The St. Nicholas Men’s Society meeting was called to order by President Dave 

Stang. 10 members were present. 

Past meeting notes were read by Paul Ludwig, accepted by Elmer Neu and 2nd Lee 

Bautch.  

Treasurer’s report end balance is $538.61.  Accepted by Gene Schulz and 2nd 

Robert Kraemer. 

OLD BUSINESS: Rain Gutters by sacristy door will get fixed yet by this winter. 

Water routed to the east side of sidewalk. Dave Stang and Paul Ludwig will check 

on the cost to update the Stations of the Cross in our church. St. Louis Church in 

Paynesville has nice Stations of the Cross similar to our Church’s before the fire 

but smaller. Paul Ludwig will ask some Parishioners if they know who bought or 

donated the current ones. 

NEW BUSINESS: Ash Wednesday is on February 10th this coming year and the 

Men’s Society will again led the Stations of the Cross during this season. Emails or 

phone calls will be made to lineup who will lead each session. The foundation 

below the cross in the cemetery needs repair or replacing in 2016. Men’s Society 

members present at this meeting updated their dues (cost is $2.00 per year).  Call 

Paul Ludwig or Jeff Theis if you want to know your status or if you want to join the 

Men’s Society.  We meet 4 times per year to discuss parish issues and needs. The 

Hechtel family sent a thank you for saying the rosary at Elmer’s funeral. Men’s 

Society officers were paid $5.00 each for services. 

Sick members: Vern Schreiner is in the nursing home recovering from 2 broken 

legs. Ewald Johannes is was in the hospital recently but is home now. 

Closing prayers were said for victims of the shooting in San Bernardino, then the 

meeting was closed. 

 


